Midsomer Norton Community Allotments Association


Centurion Hotel – Midsomer Norton

7:00 1st September 2014

	Present:
	

	Adèle Draper - Secretary
	Irene Martin 

	Nick Hall - Treasurer
	John Martin

	Martin Peter – Chair
	Ann Munton 

	
	

	Apologies: Andy Broadhurst
	


Martin welcomed everyone to the meeting.

The following items were discussed:

1. Meeting with MSN Town Council 1st September 2014

Martin and Nick attended a meeting with the Town Council at which:

The site rental for 2013/4 was agreed to be £793.24 (ie total rentals received less £500)

A contribution from the Association of £500 was agreed towards the installation costs of the new water troughs. This would be invoiced in 2 x £250 instalments spread over two years

The Council agreed to repair the roadway down the allotment site by adding scalpings and possibly reducing the height of the central section
The Council will continue to pay for regular grass cutting 

The Council requested a regular allotment article as a contribution to the MSN Journal – Nick offered to write this

The Council requested allotment association input into Community Projects; In Bloom; Town Fayre
The Council would like to see the grassed area at the top of the site be made more attractive and used in some way ie: raised beds (Grants may be available); bulbs (Community Payback may plant these); picnic site (the association felt that this may be used by non-allotment holders and may prove difficult to police) The committee felt that a large shed which could be used as a ‘shop’ to house bulk purchases etc would be useful.  Irene said she would be willing to man this for a couple of hours a week ie. 1 hr Sat and 1hr Sun.
The Council advised that as the Association do not have tenure of the Allotment site we may not be eligible to apply for grants but that B&NES Council have a fund to which the association could apply.

2. Waiting list and plots not worked
Andy sent a report on the current state of plots prior to the meeting, this was reviewed.

Plots 38 and 49 are now available and Martin agreed to offer them to the two people on the waiting list.
3. Covers for the water troughs 
John offered to make covers to keep the water troughs clean and free from algae and strimmer debris, the Association will cover the costs.

4. AGM
The date and time were agreed: Monday 20th October 7:00pm 

Martin will contact the council to book a room in the Town Hall

Adèle will send letters of invitation and invoices for 2014/5 to all plot holders before 20th September

John and Irene agreed to create and display a poster on the notice boards to advertise the AGM 
Martin will invite Councillor Richard Robertson

Volunteers are requested for positions on the committee:  Martin would like to step down as Chair and Adèle would like to pass on the role of secretary.  Andy offered to assist with the secretary post by minute taking.  John is willing to step up to the role of chair if no one else is interested.

A new role of purchasing officer would be useful, approaches could be made to garden centres to negotiate discounts and bulk purchases.    

Martin will contact a few garden centres in the first instance to introduce the society and see what may be available.

5. Increase of Plot Rental
The committee agreed to raise the rental from 30p to 32p per square meter for 2014/5.  This will be reflected in the invoices sent out prior to the AGM.

Nick to supply Adèle with updated rental spreadsheet.
6. AOB
None

7. Next Meeting date
None was arranged but it would be useful to hold one prior to the AGM
